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Margaret and her Horticulturist husband Alan, own and manage the Maple Springs Nursery on their property at Little Hartley.  Alan trained at the University of Sydney and has 40 years agriculture and horticulture experience.  In 1994 they purchased this 14 acre parcel of land and started from scratch.  Alan designed and built their home and cultivated conifers and maples.  

Initially from the Castle Hill area, Margaret and Alan lived in Wentworth Falls for 14 years.  Their garden while at their Wentworth Falls’ home was just spectacular.  While at Wentworth Falls Alan and Margaret set up a nursery next to Tunks Landscape supplies in Katoomba, specialising in Maples and Conifers. 

For 12 years during the drought period their gardens suffered at Little Hartley, so Alan and Margaret made a decision to sell 3.7 acres of their property.  The property at its reduced size of 10.3 acres with the existing dams and the use of tank water then became sustainable. 

Alan and Margaret manage the property and nursery themselves.  Amazingly, they do not employ gardeners.  Alan and Margaret have always had a bilateral interest in horticulture and plants which compliments everything they do.  They share a common interest in gardens from all around the world.  They have travelled extensively, especially to Japan, a long time interest of over 40 years.

Margaret is also a full time primary school teacher and helps Alan out on weekends and school holidays.  This helps her to cope with everyday stresses of teaching.  Alan and Margaret have 3 children, 2 still at home at Little Hartley. Alan and Margaret swapped roles in 1985 when the children were 2 and 3 years old.  Alan left his job of 16 years with the University of Sydney and stayed at home so he could care for the children and continue with the Nursery Monday to Friday.  This enabled Margaret to further her career in primary school teaching.

Currently, Alan is completing a huge magnificent Japanese Garden which will be open to the public in the near future. Today, there are over 300 grafted varieties of Japanese maples (12,000 plants) as well as conifers on the property.  The nursery sells a huge range of plants including cool climate trees and shrubs, fruit trees, roses, borders, hedges, perennials, bonsai plants and stock.
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A bit about Margaret …..








A beautiful Japanese Maple











